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Dear Parents/ Carers, 

When the school closed on the 23rd March 2020 we did not know for how long, or what challenges the 

coming weeks and months would bring. We did not know that the uncertainty would continue and that 

there would be further lockdowns and school restrictions to follow. We continue to be so proud of our 

staff, pupils and parents and how they have worked in partnership to support each other to ensure that 

our pupils feel that they are being listened to and supported. Now that the pupils are all back to school 

we are continuing to keep wellbeing as a top priority as all of the pupils are experiencing a range of 

feelings and emotions at this time. It is important that we enable our pupils to feel a sense of connection 

with each other and to have time to adjust to school life. I would like to thank everyone for pulling to-

gether so that our pupils continue to feel safe and happy at school. We know that the closure of bubbles 

continues to present challenges for us all in terms of remote education and we thank you for continuing 

to support your children as best you can during these difficult circumstances.  We 

hope that as the government's roadmap continues, that cases reduce and that 

normality can begin to return.  In the meantime we thankyou for your patience and 

support.  

As the term draws to a close, we hope you have a wonderful Easter break and look 

forward to seeing you all back in school on Monday 12th March for the start of our 

new term.  Happy Easter! 

Mrs Cromey  

Deputy Head of School  

 

 

SCHOOL  
HOLIDAYS 
Easter half term 

School closes normal time 
on Wednesday 31st 

March 

Children return on Mon-
day 12th April 

 - - - - - - - - - - - -  

School closed on 3rd 
May - bank holiday 

- - - - - - - - - - - -  

May half term 

School closes normal time 
on Friday 21st May  

Children return on Mon-
day 7th June 

The winners are ….  

U3’s - Harris, Solomon, Harry, Harry, Issac & Cobie 

Nurs - Harrison, Alfie, Andrew-Junior & Nevaeh 

1C - Lucas, Isabella, Koban & Oliver 

1K - Eliza, Marley, Elena & Darryl 

2M - Phobe, Sofia, Harrison & Blake 

3B - Sarah, Lexi, Ellie-May & Romeo 

3E - Dolly, James, Danny, Vivien & Jake 

4C - Emily, Riley-Jack, Elisha & Oliver 

4S - Isabella, Oscar, Poppy & Alex 

5M - Nikhil, Danni-Ella, Victoria & Finlay 

5Y - Jake, Jack, Dominik & Laney 

5C - Evan & Tianna 

6N - Ella-Rose, Willow-Grace, Amelia & Darci-Marie 

6RH - Macie-Leigh, Olivia, Harris, Jacob & Scarlett 

6LH - Charley, Mia, Alan-Paul & Inezo 



B E L I E V E  A C H I E V E  S U C C E E D  

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

Science, alongside many other subject areas in school has undergone a lot of revision, updating long 

term plans and ensure that missed units of work from last year are caught up.  We have also introduced 

knowledge organisers for each topic, helping to guide the children through key ideas and vocabulary.  

As the use and understanding of scientific words is key to the subject, we have also started to use LBQ 

tasks to support this, alongside a whole range of discussion activities. 

 

Red Lane has also begun the process of renewing our PSQM award for science, ensuring that quality 

curriculum and learning opportunities are provided for all children.  One big area of future develop-

ment will be improving the use of the school’s outdoor spaces to provide the children with real learning 

experiences.  Looking around the school, you will begin to see these 

changes in the form of chalk boards, new seating areas and plant-

ers.  In addition to this, the old growing beds have now been flat-

tened and seeded with wild flowers, ready for Summer! 

Find out more about Science on our website 

https://www.red-lane.bolton.sch.uk/learning-and-development/

science/ 

 

Name: Victoria   

Class: 5M 

I wanted to be a class representa-

tive on the school council because: 

I wanted to help make some good 

changes and speak for my class if 

they have problems. 

My favourite... 

Food: Pears 

Animal: Horse 

Subject: Science 

When I grow up I would like to be: 

A vet 

One thing most people don’t know about me is: 

I am rather good at drawing.  

If I could give the world a present it would be: 

I would give everyone a cat or a dog.  

 

Hi, my name is Mrs Healey and I teach 

in Year 6.  

I have worked in schools for over 18 

years and I have been a teacher for 4 

years.  

Prior to that, I was a High Level Teach-

ing Assistant covering classes through-

out school as needed. I studied at uni-

versity during my forties to achieve my 

life-long ambition 

of becoming a 

teacher. In my 

spare time, I love 

reading, spending 

time with my family 

and our pets. 

 

 

   

@RedLaneSch  
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